
 
 

 

 

 

 

August 10, 2021 

Dear Lions Gate Community Members, 

Hello and we hope you are all doing well!   

Lions Gate was notified Saturday (8/7) morning that 2 short stay rehabilitation residents 
tested positive for COVID-19.   
 
As a result of these positive test results, Lions Gate was required, by the NJ Department of 
Health, to pause all visitation in the skilled nursing, rehabilitation, assisted living and Safe 
Haven units until all residents and staff are tested.  Lions Gate has tested all of our 
residents in these units and all staff members regardless of assigned unit are being tested.  
All of the resident test results have been negative and therefore we are permitted to 
resume visitation in all units except for the Rehab unit.   
 
NJ Department of Health requires that the Rehab unit’s visitation remain paused 
until Saturday (8/21).   
 
We have been and will continue to screen all of our employees, vendors, guests upon entry 
into the facility.  We continue to provide employees and residents with proper PPE and 
have sufficient supply to continue to do so.   

We sanitize surfaces often throughout the day and have an outside company sanitize 
common areas of the skilled nursing and assisted living units overnight.  Please know we 
have remained vigilant in our efforts to mitigate the spread of COVID in the building.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
Please see below updated COVID statistics from April 27, 2021 through today: 
  

 Current # COVID positive on the cohort unit today  0 
o Residents from Independent Living    0 
o Residents from Assisted Living    0 
o Residents from Skilled Nursing    0 
o Residents from outside Lions Gate    2 

 
 Cumulative Total # COVID positive Lions Gate residents 0                

 

 Current # COVID positive employees    0 
 Cumulative total COVID positive employee   1 

 
 Cumulative total # of residents who passed away  0 
 Cumulative total # of employees who passed away  0 

 
 
We will continue to provide you with updates as they become available.  Please know that 
we continue to strictly adhere to and follow infection control protocols and guidance from 
the CMS, CDC and the NJ Department of Health.    
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support. 
 
If you have any questions, please call the COVID Hotline at 856-679-4679 or email at 
lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org 
 
Be Well and Be Safe! 
 
Respectfully, 
David Thompson 
CEO 


